
From: Scott Cameron 
Sent: April 7, 2021 10:39 PM 
To: Laura Moy <lmoy@tecumseh.ca>; Don Crowder  
Subject: Tecumseh Riverside Trail 
 
April 7, 2021 
Attn. 
Mayor G. MacNamara 
L. Moy  
B. Altenhof 
D.Crowder 
(Please distribute to concerned parties) 
  
Subject- Riverside Trail Extension 
 
Good evening,  I live at Riverside Drive and have since 1995.  It is a joy to live here, and 
we enjoy countless hours riding, running and walking along Riverside and Lakewood 
Park. 
 
I voiced concern regarding this project at the original meeting and have spoken with 
Andrew Dowie to reiterate my thoughts.   I recently spoke on CKLW to share real 
experiences from this last weekend including two children almost being run over in the 
roundabout and then being berated by the driver.  Two cars later raced around the 
roundabout at high speeds.  Unfortunately these types of occurrences are not 
uncommon.  I have also witnessed cars going the wrong way, picture attached.  Has the 
council or any other party conducted a traffic study at the roundabout to determine what 
the traffic volume is during peak hours?  Has a traffic study included Saturday morning 
through to Sunday evening?  If not, as a community how can we possibly consider 
encouraging more youth, seniors and families to cross it?  The traffic volume and 
potential dangers need to be studied before we can responsibly encourage more people 
to cross at the roundabout. 
 
I would also ask to physically see where the trail will lie.  I have reviewed all of the 
drawings and there is simply not space.  How do you plan to address this?  The actual 
trail needs to be marked before people on either side of the issue can factually 
understand what council is planning, how it will function and what the consequences 
are. 
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Unfortunately, I will not be able to speak at tomorrow's meeting, but I have raised two 
serious concerns that have not been answered or resolved. 
 
I request that a traffic study be conducted at the roundabout as well as a physical 
mapping of the actual placement of the trail on the actual land it is proposed to cross.  
 
I can be reached at the phone or email below. 
 
I look forward to hearing the results of the meeting and hope my concerns are shared 
with all concerned. 
 
Best regards, 
Scott Cameron 
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